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File No. © (42)013.20

Lutheran School for the Deaf Parents’ Notice 2020-2021
Re: 2020-2021 Arrangement for face to face class resumption

Dear Parents,

On Friday, 5th February this year, the Education Bureau forwarded a letter to all schools in Hong Kong,
setting out in detail the class arrangements for all kindergartens primary and secondary schools in Hong Kong
after the Lunar New Year holidays. In principle, special schools will refer to the arrangements of ordinary
schools, and adjust the arrangements for resuming face-to-face classes in response to the needs and conditions
of different types of students. Our school will follow the guidelines of the Education Bureau to allow our
students to return to school according to groups to conduct face-to-face classes on a half-day basis, with the
number of students capped at one-third of the total number of students in order to avoid arranging lunch in the
school and reduce the risk of infection. The class resumption will be arranged as follows:

1. Students’ face-to-face teaching arrangement

According to the groups below, all students will go to school to attend face-to-face classes, and attend online
classes at home.

Group A: M1, M2, M3LA, M3U/M4A, M5/M6B & M6A

Group B: P1-P6, M3LB/M4B, M5/M6B & M6A

Groups Face-to-face class dates (in weeks)
Group A Week 26: 22/2/21(Mon) - 26/2/21 (Fri)
M1, M2, M3LA, M3U/M4A, M5/M6B & M6A Week 28: 8/3/21 (Mon) - 12/3/21(Fri)
Week 30: 22/3/21(Mon) - 26/3/21(Fri)
Group B Week 27: 1/3/21(Mon) - 5/3/21(Fri)
P1-P6, M3LB/M4B, M5/M6B & M6A Week 29: 15/3/21(Mon) - 19/3/21(Fri)

2. The school time for face-to-face classes is from 8:30 am to 12:20 pm. There are four teaching periods,
three breaks and one class teacher period every day.

3. Timetable arrangement: follow the online class timetable.

4.  The school resumes face-to-face classes for all students from primary one to secondary six.
The Education Committee of Lutheran Church Hong Kong Synod requires all affiliated schools to
submit reply slips and approval from the school management committee. Therefore, our school will
arrange for all school staff to undergo virus testing and collect the proofs as soon as possible according to
the requirements of the Education Committee of Lutheran Church Hong Kong Synod, and submit them
to the Education Bureau. After the Education Bureau issues the confirmation, the school will notify
parents as soon as possible when our students are allowed to resume the half-day face-to-face classes.

5. The school will assist our students in dealing with the emotions that may arise due to the epidemic in
accordance with the Education Bureau’s guidelines on “Emotional Support for Students on Class
Resumption”. Please call the school social worker if necessary.

If you have any enquiries, please contact the class teacher at 2489 8298.

School Office
10/2/2021



Remarks:
Cooperation from parents and students is important for us to maintain a clean and safe envvironment. We call

on your support to step up environmental hygiene in the household, and, implement the following measures

strictly.

1.  Pay attention to the health condition of your child. He/She should stay away from school and see a
doctor immediately if symptom, especially fever, is detected, and our nanny van drivers will refuse to
pick up fever students;

2,  Take your child’s temperature before he or she goes to school every day. Fill in the temperature record
sheet provided by our school and sign your name on it. Your child should return the completed record
sheet to us daily;

3,  To prevent infection, please ask your child to wear a mask when he or she goes to school every day, and

no matter when taking our nanny vans or other means of transportation, and bring his or her tissue

paper.



